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Head of School Comment 

This is our final newsletter of 2023 and a chance to reflect upon the journey that Sudbourne has 

been on this Autumn term. 

Last week, the team and I reflected on the implementation on our new CUSP curriculum. Staff shared 

positive feedback about pupil engagement, excitement and a real buzz for learning based on the 

concepts and knowledge children have been learning over the Autumn Term. We will be updating 

the Phase Update page on our website to reflect Autumn 2 shortly. 

The Leadership and Management Team and our Lambeth School Improvement Advisor, then had the 

opportunity to observe teaching and learning across the school. It was a joy to not only see the 

progress children have made in various subjects since September, but to also hear the children recall 

and use prior learning to link new knowledge. This is reflective of our Curriculum Core Purpose. 

Various events have occurred during the Autumn term from workshops, Coffee Mornings, Class 

assemblies, trips, enrichment performances and celebrations evening, and all have further 

developed and celebrated our sense of community. It is this feeling and sense of belonging for all 

that makes Sudbourne such a special place. Please look at the school calendar on our website for 

events next term – we have so much more to come! 

The festive period has been well and truly been celebrated across the school, please reads on for 

further details below. 

Special mention to Ms Jackson! 

Sudbourne officially has its own resident photographer! Ms Jackson and her camera have featured at 

all of the events over the Autumn Term and we are truly grateful for her talent and skills behind the 

lens! We will be adding to our gallery page on our website, as the year progresses so do keep an eye 

out!    

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a Merry Christmas and relaxing Winter break. The 

staff team have worked tirelessly over the last 14 weeks of the Autumn term and shone bright each 

day for our pupils. I feel incredible lucky to have such a dedicated, hardworking and passionate 

team.   

We look forward to all 2024 has to offer us and will be ready to welcome children back to school on 

Thursday 4th January. 

Miss Kingshott and the Sudbourne Team 

Winter Sing  

On Tuesday 12th December we held our first Winter sing performances, which were led by Mr 

Mather. They were a magical, medley of all things Winter .   

Phase 1 told us about the ‘Reindeers on the roof’, ‘snowflakes falling’ and ‘rapped about a snowman’. 

All before a 'jingle jive!'  

https://www.sudbourne.com/page/?title=Phase+Update&pid=133
https://www.sudbourne.com/page/?title=Curriculum+Core+Purpose+Statement&pid=37
https://www.sudbourne.com/calendar/?calid=1,3,6&pid=10&viewid=1
https://www.sudbourne.com/gallery/?pid=10&gcatid=2


Phase 2 and 3 wanted ‘Christmas to hurry up’, whist they ‘bundled up’ on a ‘winter walk’. They also 

celebrated a range of cultures with ‘Mele Kalikimaka’ and ‘Celebramos Juntos’ and sang about 

‘Christmas in the UK’.  

The hall was full and our pupils excelled! We even had solo performances, dance moves and parent 

participation.  

Mr Mather has worked tirelessly in Music lesson since October to ensure the performances were a 

success and it definitely paid off. We are incredibly lucky to have such a knowledgeable and skilled 

music teacher and know that music at Sudbourne will continue to flourish. Thank you again Mr 

Mather.  

A special mention to our Piano teacher, Ms Pinar for also playing in the performances.  

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

EYFS Nativity Performance  

The children in reception and nursery all SHONE in our 'Twinkly Nativity' performance and we 

couldn't be prouder of them! They blew away all their parents and carers with their angelic singing, 

amazing dancing and very confident speaking on stage. All children have worked so hard to 

remember all of the actions and lyrics to the songs  - and it paid off.  

A very special well done to those children that had speaking parts on stage.  

Thank you everyone for coming and supporting your children. It was such a great turn out and the 

children loved every second of it.  

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Phase 1 Trip - Horniman Museum  

Phase 1 enjoyed a fantastic trip out at the Horniman museum this week, as part of our Science topic 

on animals.  

We learnt about how they were taxidermied and placed on display, to allow us to get a closer look at 

animals we would not usually see. The animals are displayed to allow us to discover the different 

groups of animals which have evolved over time, and how they are organised by taxonomy. Most of 

the specimens, including the taxidermy mount of a walrus were collected more than 100 years ago 

during the Victorian and Edwardian periods. 

We also took part in a scavenger hunt to find fossils and other interesting artefacts from around the 

world in the World Gallery. Where there are more than 3,000 objects from around the world giving a 

glimpse into other ways of life and a greater understanding of other peoples, places and cultures.   

It was a fantastic trip to consolidate our learning on identifying and naming a variety of common 

animals including fish, amphibians, reptiles, birds and mammals and carnivores, herbivores and 

omnivores.  



 

 

 



 

 

 

Festive Jumper & Christmas Lunch  

Pupils and staff had a delicious Christmas meal on Thursday 14th, which included all the trimmings! 

A huge thank you to our kitchen catering team, Mark (our premises officer) and our amazing Midday 



Meal Supervisors, for making the event run smoothly and adding to the festive spirit. Ms Kingshott 

even got involved with serving all of the lunch!  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Elf in the School 

This Thursday and Friday saw some very chaotic scenes in Sudbourne. Some mysterious elves have 

been causing mayhem, trashing the Phase 1 classrooms and even Miss Kingshott's office! 

They even used the photocopier and stuck their pictures up on the ceilings and all over the corridors. 

Hopefully our elf traps should catch them over the weekend.  

Keep an eye out around Brixton, as the elves are definitely about!  



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Enrichment Clubs 

Please see the club list and flyers attached for clubs starting in January 2024. 

Club timings: 3:30-4:30PM  

Clubs will run for 10 weeks next term; they will start week commencing Monday 8th January 2024 

and will run until week ending Friday 22nd March 2024. 

Fencing club will run for 9 weeks, no fencing club on Weds 13th March as the Science Fair will be in 

the hall. Please note you will need to re-book your child on to each club at the of the term; they do 

not automatically continue.  

Club providers will accept bookings starting on Thursday 30th November at 7:00PM. 

Childcare Voucher Payments (incl. Tax-Free childcare payments) 

The school is no longer accepting childcare voucher payments or Tax-Free childcare payments, all 

clubs need to be booked directly. 

The Monday Arty Party club can accept childcare voucher payments & Tax-Free childcare payments. 

To book and pay Arty Party using vouchers/Tax-Free childcare payment, please book to the end of 

step 1 on their website and then email/phone Arty Party, to let them know you want to pay with 

vouchers and they will complete the booking for you. 

The Thursday Football Team training is available for all children in Years 3-6, there are no trials or ‘try-

outs’ for children. 



All clubs are booked directly with the club provider – please see the booking details listed . Clubs will 

run subject to the minimum required number of children signing up; if a club is unable to run due to 

low numbers, the club provider will contact you directly. Your child’s place and all other 

communication regarding club provision will be made directly via the club provider. 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

PTA 

 

Winter Fair success! 

Thank you so much to everyone who made this year’s Sudbourne Winter Fair such an amazing 

success! We raised £2540 for the PTA, which will support the school’s spending priorities over the 

coming year! 

We also raised over £1300 from selling Christmas trees this year! Thanks to all the volunteers who 

helped us get the word out to local streets!  



Calendars 

The Sudbourne calendars for 2024 are here and they are fabulous! This year the theme is based on 

the personalities after whom the new classes are named  - the children have made amazing artwork 

and the calendar is a lovely memento of this new class structure. It also includes all the term dates 

for 2024 so it is useful too! They make great Christmas presents! 

Prices are £6, or 2 for £9, 3 for £12, 4 for £15  

If you missed buying one at the Winter Fair or the Winter Sing performances, thanks to the 

generosity of a Sudbourne parent, you can buy them from Naked Hare Group Salon, 130 Acre Lane, 

SW2 5RJ, opening times Monday-Friday 10am-8pm and Saturday 9am-6pm (Sunday closed). 

You can always contact the PTA on pta@sudbourne.com  

Class reps 

We are looking for volunteers to be our class reps for: Nursery, Reception, Year 4 and Year 5. You 

would join the PTA volunteer whatsapp group (or already be a member) and would help us to get the 

word out to class year groups about upcoming events. Please contact the PTA 

on pta@sudbourne.com or send us a message on the chat. 

 

 

mailto:pta@sudbourne.com
mailto:pta@sudbourne.com


 

 



 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

House Winners 

 

This terms winner will be announced to the children on Tuesday! It is currently very close between 2 

houses.  

Sudbourne Superstars! 

 

Well Done to the children who were awarded as our Sudbourne Superstars for producing 

outstanding work in a curriculum area.  



 

W/C - 4th December 2023 

EYFS - Sajara, Omarkiyan and River 

Phase 1 - Bea, Adam and Zain 

Phase 2 - Sheikh, Edgar and Zara 

Phase 3 - Na'shae, Bonnie and Jayda'Sky 

 

 

W/C - 11th December 2023 

EYFS - Fidel, Leo and Adesewa 

Phase 1 - Orion, Audrey and  

Phase 2 - Ayub , Jaheim and Majoie 

Phase 3 - Ethan, Ceandra and Elias  

Hot Chocolate with the Head! 

 

Well Done to the following children that had Hot Chocolate with the Head for demonstrating one of 

our school values. 

 

W/C - 4th December 2023 

EYFS - Amarachi, Laleh and Danjay 

Phase 1  - Leo, Anastasia and Kemiyah 

Phase 2 - Fatime, Kasyrah and Yohannan 

Phase 3 - Danya, Desire and Ben  

 



W/C - 11th December 2023 

EYFS - Alice, Paloma and Layla 

Phase 1 - Nylah, Wazia and Jessica 

Phase 2 - Elias, Kori and Jasmine 

Phase 3  - Rakiyah, Thomas and Lorcan 

Attendance 

 

 

Star class of the term goes to Cousteau with 96.3% 

Well Done you have earned an extra playtime in the new year!! 

Dates for Diary 

 

 

• Monday 18th December - Christmas Class Party (Whole School) 

• Tuesday 19th December - End of Term for all @ 1.30pm 

Spring Term 1 - Term 3 - January 2024  

• Thursday 4th January 2024 - Children return to school  

• Thursday 11th January - KS2 SATs Workshop (9am - 10am) 

• Wednesday 17th January - Parent Coffee Morning (Diversity) (9am - 10am) 

• Friday 19th January - Morpurgo Sharing Assembly (9.10am - 9.30am) 

• Friday 19th January - Cinderella Panto in School (Whole School - children only) 

• Friday 26th January  - Zephaniah Sharing Assembly (9.10am - 9.30am) 



• Tuesday 30th January - Year 4 Parent Maths Workshop (9am -10am) 

• Thursday 1st February  - CUSP Curriculum Workshop (9am - 10am) 

• Friday 2nd February - Butterflies Sharing Assembly (9.10am - 9.30am) 

• Friday 9th February - Bumblebees Sharing Assembly (9.10am - 9.30am) 

• Friday 9th February  - End of Half term (Finish at 3.30pm) 

Community News! 

 



 

 



Contact Us 

 

 

Sudbourne Primary School 

21 Mandrell Road  

Brixton  

London 

SW2 5EP 

0207 274 7631 

admin@sudbourne.com 
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